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Policy Issue:  
What Should Be the Commission’s “Standard of Reasonableness” for Approving a QF Contract Restructuring?
The Commission should find that a QF contract restructuring is reasonable  and should be approved if it provides commensurate ratepayer benefits under a range of reasonable economic and operational assumptions.  Restructuring benefits will be reasonably allocated through voluntary, arms-length negotiations between utilities and QFs or their representatives.

Corollary:
A voluntary  restructuring between a utility and a QF or its representatives, whose outcome is supported by the ORA and not opposed by any other party should be deemed by the Commission to meet the foregoing standard.  However, this is not the exclusive method by which the foregoing standard may be met.

Policy Issue:
Are negotiations voluntary between Utilities and QFs?

QF contract restructuring negotiations are voluntary for both utilities and QFs.  A utility or a QF cannot be forced to modify a contract.

Policy Issue:
How should the shareholder incentive be implemented?

The Commission should deny ORA’s Petition for Modification.  As approved in D. 96-12-077, the shareholder incentive is based upon a forecast of ratepayer benefits at the time the restructuring is executed.  The incentive was given appropriate Commission attention prior to adoption of D.96-12-077 and the Utilities’ position on ORA’s protest is clearly presented in the IOU’s March 17, 1997 response to ORA’s Petition to Modify D.96-12-077.


